# 중학교 1학년 -동아 이병민



Lesson 1 Unit 1 종합문제 1(동아 이병민)

# 중학영어 교과서과정 학습편

### 꼭 기억해 주세요.

### 1. 영어 교과서 출판사를 확인해 주세요.

영어 교과서 과정은 학생이 학교에서 배우는 영어 교과서 출판사로 진행됩니다.

첫 수업 시간에는 꼭 한 번 더 학생이 배우는 교과서의 출판사를 확인해 주세요.

### 2. 지난 시험 범위를 확인해 주세요.

영어 교과서 과정은 앞으로 보게 될 중간, 기말고사를 대비하기 위한 학습 과정입니다.

따라서 수업 시간에는 반드시 지난 시험 범위를 확인해 주시고 다가오는 시험범위에 맞춰 수업을 진행해 주세요.

### 3. 숙제를 리마인드해 주세요.

영어 교과서 과정 학습 편의 모든 레슨의 숙제는 "다음 레슨 예습"입니다. 어휘 학습 레슨의 경우 단어 시험으로 수업을 진행해 주시고 그 밖의 문제 풀이는 학생이 풀어 온 정답을 맞히면서 오답 풀이 중심으로 풀어 주세요. 레슨의 정답지는 레슨 가이드를 클릭하면 확인하실 수 있습니다.

#### 1.An Exciting New World 동아(이병민)



교과서 단원별로 출제율 높은 문제들로 구성한 단원별 족보!

감수자:이설아 (sa3886435@eduzone.co.kr)



◇「콘텐츠산업 진흥법 시행령」제33조에 의한 표시

1) 제작연월일: 2021-02-16

2) 제작자 : 교육지대㈜

3) 이 콘텐츠는 「콘텐츠산업 진흥법」에 따라 최초 제작일부터 5년간 보호됩니다.

◇「콘텐츠산업 진흥법」외에도「저작권법」에 의하여 보호 되는 콘텐츠의 경우, 그 콘텐츠의 전부 또는 일부를 무 단으로 복제하거나 전송하는 것은 콘텐츠산업 진흥법 외에도 저작권법에 의한 법적 책임을 질 수 있습니다.

#### \* 다음 글을 읽고 물음에 답하시오.

Bora : Hey, Alex. Let's join a club together.

Alex: Sure, Bora. Do you like @painting?

Bora: Not really. I don't like it very much.

Alex: Then, do you like @taking pictures?

Bora : Yes, I @am.

Alex : Me, too. Are you good @at it?

Bora : Yes, I @am.

Alex: Great! Let's join the photo club.

Bora: Sounds great!

#### 위 글의 밑줄 친 @~@ 중 쓰임이 어색한 것은?

(1) (a)

(2) (b)

(3) (c)

(4) (d)

(5) (e)

#### 위 글의 내용과 일치는 것은?

- (1) Alex enjoys painting.
- ② Bora is good at painting.
- 3 Bora wants to join an art club.
- 4 Both Alex and Bora want to join the photo club.
- (5) Alex was in the photo club.

#### ※ 다음 글을 읽고 물음에 답하시오.

Hi. My name is Homin. I'm from Korea. I'm in the first year of middle school. Everything is new and exciting! (a) There are many fun clubs in my school. I like sports clubs. I am in the floorball club. (b) What is floorball? It's like ice hockey. (©) We play on the floor in the gym. I like floorball a lot!

Hello. I'm Judy from Australia. What do you think of my school uniform? The sunlight is very strong in my country. The strong sunlight isn't good for the skin. (@) So my school has a special rule in summer: No Hat, No Play. The hat is part of my school uniform. (@) I always wear the hat outside. It looks great on me.

#### 3. 위 글을 쓴 목적으로 가장 알맞은 것은?

- ① 학교 동아리를 홍보하기 위해서
- ② 운동의 중요성을 알리기 위해서
- ③ 교복의 간편함을 알리기 위해서
- ④ 야외활동의 중요성을 알리기 위해서
- ⑤ 본인이 다니는 학교에서의 생활을 소개하기 위해서

#### 위 글의 내용과 일치하는 것은?

- ① Judy likes sports clubs.
- ② Students play floorball after lunchtime.
- 3) The sunlight is very strong in Australia.
- 4 Homin wears a hat when he plays floorball.
- (5) Homin's school has a special rule in summer.

## 5. 위 ③~® 중 <보기> 문장이 들어갈 가장 적절한 곳은?

<보기> But we don't play on the ice.
① @ ② ⑤ ③ ⓒ

4 d 5 e

#### \* 다음 글을 읽고 물음에 답하시오.

#### 위 글의 제목으로 옳은 것은?

- (1) Floorball club in my school
- ② What is Floorball?
- (3) My favorite sports
- (4) Middle school in Korea
- (5) Exciting school life

7.	<b>6</b>	들어갈	문장을	주어진	단어를	배열하여	완
성하시오.							

-----!

(a, like, I, lot, floorball)

#### **8.** ⓐ에 들어갈 것으로 옳은 것은?

- ① am
- ② are
- 3 is
- 4 be
- (5) being

#### 9. 위 글의 내용과 일치하지 않는 것은?

- ① Homin lives in Korea.
- (2) Homin feels new about his school life.
- 3 Homin's school has many clubs.
- 4) Homin's school has ice hokey club.
- (5) Homin goes to the gym to play floor ball.

#### \* 다음 글을 읽고 물음에 답하시오.

Hello. I'm Judy from Australia. What do you think of my school uniform? The sunlight is very strong in my country.

- @I always wear the hat outside.
- The hat is part of my school uniform.
- ©The strong sunlight isn't good for the skin.
- @So my school has a special rule in summer: No Hat, No Play.
  - It looks great on me.

#### **10.** ⓐ~ⓓ를 글의 흐름에 맞게 배열한 것은?

- (1) (a)-(b)-(c)-(d)
- 2 a-c-d-b
- 3 c-b-a-d
- 4 c-d-b-a
- (5) (d)-(c)-(a)-(b)

### 11. Judy와 Judy 학교 학생들이 모자를 쓰는 이유로 가장 적절한 것은?

- ① 모자를 좋아해서
- ② 모자가 잘 어울려서
- ③ 학교 규칙을 잘 지키는 학생이 되기 위해
- ④ 햇빛으로부터 피부를 보호하기 위해
- ⑤ 친구들이 모두 모자를 쓰고 다녀서

#### 위 글의 목적으로 옳은 것은?

- ① 학교 교복을 설명하기 위해
- ② 햇빛의 위험성에 대해 말하기 위해
- ③ 자신이 좋아하는 복장에 대해 말하기 위해
- ④ 호주의 날씨를 설명하기 위해
- ⑤ 자신이 모자가 잘 어울림을 말하기 위해

#### \* 다음 글을 읽고 물음에 답하시오.

I'm Emma and I'm French. ( 1) My favorite time at school is lunch time. (2) I have a delicious lunch every day. (3) I usually have salad, fish, and bread with cheese. (4) I eat lunch slowly. ( 5 ) Now I don't eat fast food anymore!

#### **13.** 위 글을 읽고 대답할 수 없는 질문은?

- 1) What is Emma's favorite time at school?
- 2 What does Emma usually have for lunch?
- 3 Does Emma eat lunch very fast?
- 4) How much is Emma's school lunch?
- (5) What doesn't Emma eat anymore?

#### **14.** 위 글의 흐름으로 보아 ①~⑤ 중 다음 문장이 들 어가기에 가장 적절한 곳은?

	I also learn ab	out slow food	at school.
1	2		3
4	(5)		

#### ※ 대화문을 읽고 물음에 답하시오.

Bora: Hey, Alex. Let's join a club together. Alex: Sure, Bora. Do you like @(paint)? Bora: Not really. I don't like it very much.

Alex: Then, do you like (b(take) pictures?

Bora: Yes, I do.

Alex: Me, too. Are you good at it?

Bora: Yes, I am.

Alex: Great! Let's join the photo club.

Bora: Sounds great!

#### 15. 괄호 ⓐ, ⓑ 속 단어의 알맞은 형태가 바르게 짝 지어진 것은?

(1) (a): painting (b): taking

② @: paint (b): taking

(3) (a): painting (b): take

(b): take (4) (a): paint

(5) (a): paints (b): takeing

#### **16.** 대화문의 내용상 대답할 수 <u>없는</u> 질문은?

- Does Alex like singing?
- ② What do Alex and Bora like?
- 3 Are Bora and Alex talking about clubs?
- 4 What club are Alex and Bora going to join?
- (5) Are Bora and Alex going to join the photo club?

#### ※ 다음 글을 읽고 물음에 답하시오.

I'm Emma and I'm French. My favorite time at school is lunch time. I have a delicious lunch every day. I usually have salad, fish, and bread @ \_\_\_\_\_ cheese. Lunch time is two hours long. I eat lunch slowly. I also learn 🗓\_\_\_\_ slow food at school. Now I don't eat fast food anymore!

#### **17.** 위 글 빈 칸 @, ⑥에 알맞은 말로 짝지어진 것 은?

(a) (b)

1 about at (2) at to

(3) with about

(4) for

(5) from at

#### **18.** 위 글에 대한 설명으로 바르지 않은 것은?

- 1 Emma is a French student.
- ② Emma doesn't eat fast food anymore.
- 3 Emma likes lunch time at her school.
- ④ Emma takes a two-hour-long lunch time.
- (5) Emma usually eats fried chicken for lunch.

#### \* 다음 글을 읽고 물음에 답하시오.

#### **19.** 위 글을 통해 대답할 수 없는 질문은?

- ① Where is Judy from?
- 2 What color hat does Judy like to wear?
- (3) How's the weather in the summer in Australia?
- ④ Does Judy's school have a special rule in summer?
- (5) Does Judy always wear the hat outside in summer?

#### **20.** 글의 흐름상 위 글 (B)에 가장 알맞은 말은?

- (1) No Food Fights
- 2 No Hat, No Play
- 3 No Work, No Play
- 4 No Eating in Class
- (5) No Gaming on the Computers

### **21.** 위 글 (A)의 밑줄 친 우리말을 영어로 옮길 때 괄호 안의 단어 중 <u>네 번째</u>로 오는 단어는?

What do you \_\_\_\_\_?

(my, of, uniform, think, school)

- ① my
- ② of
- 3 uniform
- 4 think
- ⑤ school

#### \* 다음 글을 읽고 물음에 답하시오.

Hi. My name is Homin. I <u>am</u> from Korea. I'm in the first year of middle school. Everything is new and exciting! There are many fun clubs in my school. I like sports clubs. I am in the

floorball club. What is floorball? It's like ice hockey. But we don't play on the ice. We play on the floor in the gym. I like floorball a lot!

#### 22. 윗글 밑줄 친 @와 바꿔 쓸 수 있는 것은?

- (1) go
- 2 come
- (3) have

- (4) make
- (5) do

#### 23. 윗글의 내용과 일치하지 않는 것은?

- 1 Homin is Korean.
- 2 Homin likes his school life.
- 3 Homin plays ice hockey a lot.
- 4 Homin is a member of a floorball club.
- (5) Homin plays floorball in the gym.

#### 24. 윗글을 읽고 답을 할 수 없는 질문은?

- ① What year of middle school is Homin in?
- 2 How is Homin's school life?
- 3) What kind of clubs does Homin like?
- (4) What club is Homin in?
- (5) When do Homin and his team play floorball?

#### \* 다음 글을 읽고, 물음에 답하시오.

Hello. I'm Judy from Australia. What do you ① think of my school uniform? The sunlight is very strong in my country. The strong sunlight ②isn't good for the skin. (ⓐ) my school has a special rule in summer: No Hat, No Play. The hat is ③ part of my school uniform, I ④ wear always the hat outside. It ⑤ looks great on me.

#### 25. 윗글의 @에 들어갈 말로 알맞은 것은?

- ① And
- 2 Also
- 3 So

- 4 But
- ⑤ For

#### **26.** 윗글의 밑줄 친 ①~⑤ 중, 어법상 <u>틀린</u> 것은?

- 1
- 2
- (3)
- 4

#### \* 다음 글을 읽고 물음에 답하시오.

Hi. My name is Homin. I'm from Korea. I'm in the first year of middle school. Everything is new and exciting! There are many fun clubs in my school. I like sports clubs. I am in the floorball club. What is floorball? It's <a href="mailto:olike">olike</a> ice hockey. But We don't play on the ice. We play on the floor in the gym. I like floorball a lot!

#### **27.** 위 글을 읽고 질문에 답한 것으로 옳지 <u>않은</u> 것 은?

- ① Where is Homin from?
  - He's from Korea.
- ② Does Homin like floorball?
  - Yes, he likes floorball a lot.
- 3) What kind of clubs does Homin like?
  - He likes many fun clubs.
- 4) What year of middle school is Homin in?
  - He's in the first year of middle school.
- (5) What is floorball?
  - It's like ice hockey, but people play on the floor in the gym.

### 28. 〈보기〈 중 like가 밑줄 친 ⓐ와 같은 뜻으로 쓰 인 것만을 있는 대로 고른 것은?

<보기>

- ¬. I like swimming.
- ∟. I like floorball a lot.
- □. I look like my grandmother.
- ∃. That's like four bowling balls.
- □. I feel like my little brother is on my neck.
- ① ¬, ∟
- ② 7, 6, 2
- ③ ∟, ⊏, ≥

- ④ □, ⊇, □
- ⑤ ㄴ, ㄷ, ㄹ, ㅁ

#### 29. 어법상 어색한 문장은?

- ① I am happy.
- ② She is beautiful.
- 3 You are so smart.
- (4) We are in the same class.
- (5) Jinsu and Sumin is best friends.

#### 30. 밑줄 친 부분이 올바른 문장은?

- 1 Tom cleanes his room.
- 2 The bird flyes very high.
- 3 Tony gets up early every day.
- 4 Sujin studys very hard for the test.
- (5) Yumi washs her hands in lunch time.